
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

THE ATTADALE VIEW 

N 16 – October 17, 2019 
 

The Rotary Club of Attadale,  
 

Rotary International District 9465 
 

PO Box 110, Melville, Western Australia 6156 
 
 

 

 
 

The ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE  
 

meets on Mondays at: 
 

Tompkins on Swan 
 

6.00pm for 6.30pm 
 

Attendance officer: 
Gillian Baker: - 0437 146 849  
Email: - gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Monday October 28 
 

PDG Jody Sparks ~ ‘Wheels of Hope’ 
 

Visitors always welcome, see how to book in below 
 

Chair ~ John Sharp 
Host ~ Patricia Robertson 
Both Set Up and Pack Up ~  Llew Withers and Colin McCulloch 
Happy Dollars ~ Mick Donnes 

CLUB CALENDAR 
 

2019    
   Please note new Attendance requirements: - 

Contact Attendance Officer before 6.00pm on the Sunday 
prior to the Monday meeting 

October Monday 21 No Dinner Meeting  
The Rotary Club of Melville have Dr Craig Challen speaking at All 
Saints College.  Please see details below. 

October Thursday 24 World Polio Day 
October Friday 25 IGWR Quiz Night at East Fremantle Football Club. 6.30 for 7.00pm 
October  Saturday  26 Rotary 48th Ladies Seminar and Luncheon - see details below  
October Monday 28 Dinner Meeting ~ PDG Jody Sparks ~ ‘Wheels Of Hope’ 
November Monday 4 Dinner Meeting ~ Gareth Parker ~ Journalist and Radio Presenter 

~ ‘Letting Our Kids Down ~ How Adults Fuel Climate of Fear’ 
November Friday 8 Sundowner at the home of Jim and Jenny Calcei 
November Monday 11 Dinner Meeting ~ Jenny Knight ~ ‘History of WA War Widows 

Guild’ 
November Tuesday 12 Board Meeting  
November Sunday 17 Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Melville 
November Monday 18 Dinner Meeting ~ Kay Eva ~ ‘Stitches of Hope’ 

AGM of The Rotary Club of Attadale 

November Saturday  23 Jacaranda Festival ~ Helpers needed 
November Monday 25 Dinner Meeting ~ Pat Tibbett ~ Curtin University ~ ‘Transforming 

the Nursing Profession in WA’ 
December Monday 2 Dinner Meeting 
December Monday 9 Dinner Meeting 



December Saturday 14 Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Melville 
December Monday 16 Christmas Dinner Meeting 
2020    
January Monday 20 Welcome Back Barbecue/Picnic 
January Sunday 26 Australia Day Sundowner at the home of Abby and Kerry Parsons 
February Sunday 2 Crabbing Day at Jim and Jenny Calcei’s home in Mandurah 
February Monday 3 Dinner Meeting 

 
 

 
 

Information 
at your 
fingertips. 
 

Just click on 
the button > 

 
 

NEW WEB SITE 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

These links make it easy for you to access them so please use them often. 
If you like and share the Facebook entries regularly it will keep you and others 

up to date as well as promoting the Rotary Club of Attadale. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

3 Ron Day   Birthday 20 Diane Curran   Birthday 
3 Elaine & Mal Bennett   Wedding 22 Winston Marsh   Birthday 
5 Donna & Mike van Trier   Wedding 22 Greg James   Birthday 
7 Robin Robinson   Birthday 28 Giovanna & Neil McKay   Wedding 
13 Jean Smailes   Birthday   

 

 
 
 
 

 

Visitors are welcome  
 

Come and enjoy great fellowship and interesting guest speakers. 
 

Contact Attendance Officer ~ Gillian Baker 
 

on 0437 146 849 
or 

Email gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 
 

Before 6.00pm on the Sunday prior to the Monday meeting. 
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http://www.attadalerotary.com/
http://rotaryoutwest.blogspot.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Attadale.Rotary.Club/
https://bicton.wamsa.org.au/
https://twitter.com/RcAttadale
https://www.linkedin.com/in/rotary-attadale-b948b0146/


Meeting October 7  
 
President Gail McCulloch was delighted to welcome our guest speakers Erik and Kerry Anderson and 
their daughter Jessica, Yasmine Riddler, Joshua Rigby, Jacquie Pittaway and all members 
 

Announcements 
 

Lift the Lid on Mental Health.   
Thank you to everyone who wore a special hat. 
A big thank you to Heather McNaught who brought extra hats for those people who did not bring 
one and wanted to take part.  If they chose to, they could donate $2 for using one of her hats. 
 

Each year approximately 1-in-5 Australians will experience a mental illness and in order to help 
future generations of young Australians we need to look ahead, through research, and find out 
how we can prevent this type of illness occurring. 
 

Everyone voted for the most eye-catching hat and Heather McNaught was a clear winner.  She 
received a bottle of wine. 

 
What a creative effort 

 

  
  

  



  
 

Auction of Restaurant Vouchers 
Thank you to those people who put in a bid for the vouchers. 
Congratulations to Rod Rate for his bid of $175 for the State Buildings voucher and to Kerry Parsons for his 
bid of $100 for the Sala Thai Restaurant. 
The money will go to the Rotary Charity Golf Day Beneficiaries. 
 

Board Report from October Meeting 
Promotional Flyers for Rotary and in particular the Rotary Club of Attadale 
Giovanna’s design for a rack card has been approved by the Board and almost ready for Colin to arrange  
printing at the office of Ben Morton MP. 
 

Summer recess 
Our welcome back BBQ will be on January 20.  Details will be in the calendar 
Abby and Kerry Parsons have offered to have an Australia Day Sundowner at their home on Sunday 26 
January. 
 

The Record of Leave Book 
This is working well, however, if there is no record of an apology, the treasurer will send out an invoice. 
 

The proposed Shelter Box Ball  
This will now be named the Rotary Shelter Box Gala Dinner. 
We are seeking sponsors for this event, so if anyone has any ideas please see Bev. 
 

The Head Phones for Dementia Project  
The idea is still being investigated, as there are many issues to consider. 
 

Attendance Messaging System 
Martin is investigating this idea. 
 

Membership 
Jeff, Colin and Gail have been looking at the process and have made significant positive changes. 
 
The Green Batch Education Project  
This is being further investigated as we don’t have enough information to make an informed decision. 
 
Sponsorship Policy 
Colin and Rod attended a workshop and shared their experience with the Board. 
 
The Hon Ben Morton MP  
Ben is very pleased to invite The Rotary Club of Attadale members to join him and fellow service club 
members for his annual Service Club Sundowner.  
It will be held at his electorate office at 6 Aveley Street, Willetton on Thursday, 14 November 2019 from 
3pm to 5pm 

Afternoon tea and refreshments will all be provided! 
If you would like to come please let Gail know. 
 



Rotaract Barbecue 
Gillian, Colin and Gail attended the Meet and Greet BBQ and Rotaract Information Session on Sunday 13 
October from 4 PM to 6PM.at the Karoonda Reserve Hall in Booragoon. 
It was an opportunity to learn more about Rotaract, and to show our support for forming a new Rotaract 
Club. 
Samantha Fewster a member of the South Perth Rotaract Club spoke to the meeting, giving a very good 
idea of how you can gain so much from joining Rotaract. 
 

  
 

Bricktober 
The Rotary Club of Ascot held their annual Bricktober last weekend.  Gail took three of her grandsons and 
met up with Bev Moffat, who was there helping, by handing out information about ShelterBox.   
Poor Bev was not feeling well, so we hope she has a speedy recovery. 
 

 
 

The Rotary Club of Melville ~ 2019 Australian of the Year Dr Craig Challen 
The Rotary Club of Melville Rotary are hosting a special evening to raise money for Youth Focus 
The guest speaker will be Dr Craig Challen, who in 2019 was awarded Australian of the Year with Dr Craig 
Harris, for their heroic efforts to save 12 boys and their soccer coach from flooded caves in Thailand. 
It will be next Monday, 21 October at 7.00pm in the Centre for Performing Arts at All Saints College.  
The cost is $20 per person.  Bookings are through Try Booking.  Details are below. 
It will be a great opportunity to support Melville as well as hear the story first hand. 
To enable members of the Rotary Club of Attadale to attend we will not have a meeting on October 21. 

 

To book tickets to hear Dr Craig Challen click here: www.trybooking.com/546542 

http://www.trybooking.com/546542


 

 
 
Slide Show 
Colin presented a slide show of Bricktober during our meal. 
 



Guest Speakers ~ Erik and Kerry Anderson  
‘Mercy Ships 
 

We were delighted to welcome Erik, his wife Kerry and daughter Jessica Anderson to our meeting and hear 
their amazing story. 
 

 

Erik, Kerry and Jessica Anderson 
 

Erik had worked on the Africa Mercy ship a number of times, when the whole family were inspired to go 
together. 
 

At any given time during its nearly 40-year history, Mercy Ships has had between 1 and 3 ships in service. 
Currently, the Africa Mercy is the only Mercy Ship in service, but it represents greater capacity than all prior 
hospital ships combined 
It is the largest non-governmental hospital ship in the world 
The hospital includes five operating theatres, recovery, intensive care, and low dependency wards.  
 

 
Africa Mercy 

 

Erik is an anaesthetist working at the Perth Children’s Hospital.  As there is a massive shortage of 
anaesthetic practitioners in Guinea, Erik was asked to join the team to help with training to improve 
morbidity/mortality during operations in Guinea, as well as working as an anaesthetist in the Mercy Ship’s 
operating theatres 
 

Kerry is a dietician and was invited to come and use her skills in the areas where paediatric or adult 
patients needed to improve their nutritional status. 
Kerry shared with us stories and pictures of the mal nourished babies who required cleft palate surgery. 
 



 
Kerry with one of the babies and his mother 

 

They were excited to have this adventure as a family and join the ship to bring hope and healing in a world 
of suffering, shame and hopelessness as a result of surgically correctable diseases. 
 

The family lived aboard, in a cabin which measured eight by six metres.  While her parents were at work, 

Jessica attended school on board.  Her classmates were the children of other crew members from all over 
the globe. 
 

 
Erik in one of the operating theatres aboard the Mercy Ship 

 

The mission of Mercy Ships is to make access to safe and affordable surgery, a reality for those in extreme 
poverty, and to help train medical professionals to continue the work after the ship departs. 
 

Each year around 1 000 volunteers from up to 49 nations serve with the Mercy Ships. 
Professionals like surgeons, dentists, nurses, healthcare trainers, teachers, cooks, seamen, engineers 
donate their time and skills to the effort. 
 

We were all in awe of the commitment this family have to improve the lives of others and to hear about this 
wonderful organisation that relies on volunteers and donations to operate. 
 

Love in a Shoe Box 

Thank you to Jim for organising this project and to all the members who took part. 
There are some people who have not yet returned the boxes.  Can they please contact Jim to make 
arrangements for their collection? 
 

Winners 
The winner of the Door Prize was Winston.   
Ian was the winner of the Raffle, but not the Joker. 
 

 



Reports 
Colin introduced Yasmine Riddler and Joshua Rigby to the meeting. 
Yasmine spoke about her brother, Phillip, who passed away in 2017.  Phillip and his Mum would often 
take their dog down to the Attadale foreshore and sit on a particular bench.  After Phillip passed away his 
Mum found great comfort in walking the dog and sitting on ‘their’ bench.  Yasmine thought it would be really 
special for her Mum and family if a plaque for Phillip could be placed on the bench and contacted the 
Rotary Club of Attadale through our website.  Yasmine then worked with Colin to make her wish become 
reality and the Riddler family now have a special place to remember Phillip forever. 
 
Yasmine is studying to become a nurse and after her exams will be off to Laos to do voluntary work.  She is 
a very caring person and one day will make a great Rotarian. 
 

 

Loving words to remember Phillip. 
 

 
 

If you know of anyone who would like a Memorial Plaque to be placed on a bench along the Attadale 
foreshore, please get them to contact Colin. 
 

Ian shared with the members that Bob Rodgers’ sister had passed away.  The Family of Rotary send Bob, 
Dellys and family our love and sincere sympathy. 
Ian also shared with us the news that Assistant Governor Lesley Coombes was very unwell after 
surgery. 
She is expected to make a full recovery, but it will take some time. 
We all send Lesley our best wishes. 
 

Mal Bennett spoke about the Quiz Night on Friday October 25.   
He would like members to invite family and friends to form tables of eight to ten and come along for a great 
night. 
Can members please let Mal know how many people you have invited and also if you can donate items 
suitable for raffles and a silent auction. 
See all the details in the poster below. 



 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 

Colin did a great job collecting Happy Dollars as well as a few fines. 
 

 
Winston Marsh looking good at 21 

 
Gail McCulloch scored a birdie at golf 

 

 
Gillian’s grandson playing his  

50th game of teeball 

 
Llew completes the Bibbulman Track 



 
Heather’s cute Facebook profile picture 

 

 
Gillian and family celebrating her Dad’s 93rd 
birthday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Llew, on being made a  
Fellow of Environmental Health Australia.>>> 

 
 

Offers to cook 
Thank you to Helen James who has offered to cook for our next meeting on Monday 28 October 
 

Rotary in WA 48th Ladies Seminar and Luncheon 
 

Book Ladies Seminar Tickets here 
 

   

http://www.trybooking.com/BEAKV


Kieryn Deutrom ~ Volunteer Program Manager ShelterBox Australia 
 

A SPECIAL INVITATION 

 
RSVP  
Please let Kieryn know if you are able to attend by Monday October 20 at ambassadors@shelterbox.org.au 
or phone 0400 273 624 
 
 

mailto:ambassadors@shelterbox.org.au


 
 

 

 

ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE 
 

DUTY ROSTER 2019 – Q3 
 

The Chairpersons will be selected by Ian Pittaway to match  
the guest speakers as they are arranged. 

 
   

Both Set Up & Pack Up Host Chairperson 
 

 

Oct 7 Mal Bennett & Colin McCulloch Winston Marsh Ian Pittaway 
Oct 14 Colin McCulloch & Bev Moffat Betty Bright Martin Houchin 
Oct 21 NO MEETING     
Oct 28 Llew Withers  Colin McCulloch Patricia Robertson John Sharp 
Nov 4 Abby Parsons  Kerry Parsons Bruce Robinson Rod Rate 
Nov 11 Jim Calcei  Jeff Spickett Bob Rodgers Heather McNaught 
Nov 18 Mal Bennett  Keith McNaught Ian Pittaway Robin Robinson 
Nov 25 Bev Moffat  Rod Rate Winston Marsh  
Dec 2 Selwyn Castles  Fred Soale Betty Bright   
Dec 9 George Lewkowski  Ian Pittaway Heather McNaught  
Dec 16 Colin McCulloch  Mal Bennett Carole Maxwell  
      

* = altered; duty swapped. 
If members are unable to undertake their allocated duty on any date, please arrange a swap. 
 
 

The set up and pack up Rotarians shall:  

• Arrive at least 30 mins before the meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the small Australian flags, the Sergeant's gavel and gong, collection box, international pig and sign, Joker 
container and two bottles of wine. 

• The small flags shall be spread around the tables. 

• The Sergeant's and President's items are to be placed on the President's table 

• The microphones provided by Tompkins on Swan shall be turned on and tested 

• At the completion of the meeting, all items shall be returned to the storeroom cupboard 
 

The hosts shall: 

• Arrive at least 30 minutes before meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the wooden badge holder cabinet from the storeroom and place it within greeting area 

• Greet all Rotarians with a handshake and give them their badge. 

• Greet guests and welcome them and introduce them to at least two Rotarians 

• Greet the guest speaker if the Chairperson is unavailable 

• After the meeting, retrieve all name badges, place them in the wooden cabinet and return to storeroom 
 

The chairperson shall: 

• Read the Bulletin in advance and then contact Program Director for CV of speaker 

• Arrive at Dinner Meeting venue at least 35 mins before starting time 

• Greet and welcome the GS at the entrance and introduce them to the President and at least four Rotarians 

• Assist the GS to setup his/her audio/visual and any other aids 

• Show GS where to sit down for dinner on President's table and where to speak 

• Invite the GS to stay for tea or coffee afterwards and ask them if they are happy to answer questions then 

• Advise GS to speak for 20-30 minutes (or as agreed with Programme Director) including questions 

• Introduce the GS by name and topic when requested by the President 

• Formally introduce the GS by written CV addressing name, vocation, qualifications, family (if appropriate), 
interests and lastly topic.  This should take from one to two minutes only. 

• Chair the speaker session allowing one question per Rotarian or Guest 

• Terminate the session with the presentation of the gift coaster (from Secretary) 

• Escort the GS to the door after the meeting (and to their vehicle if appropriate) 

 

 


